November 3, 2003

Carole J. Washburn, Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

Re:
Settlement of Murrey’s Disposal Company v. Waste Management of Washington, Inc., TG-030673

Dear Ms. Washburn:

This is to inform you that Commission Staff supports the proposed settlement of Murrey’s Disposal Company v. Waste Management of Washington, Inc., a private complaint case.  To resolve the complaint, Waste Management has agreed to relinquish that portion of its authority that overlaps with Murrey’s.  It is Staff’s view that this proposed resolution is in the public interest.

Sincerely,

SALLY G. JOHNSTON

Senior Assistant Attorney General 

SGJ:kll

Cc:
Dennis Moss, ALD


Polly McNeill (via facsimile)


Dave Wiley (via facsimile)


Jim Sells (via facsimile)


Bonnie Allen   

